
Strategic Planning Committee Report to University Council 

April 26, 2023 

Professor David Shipley, Chair 

Under the Bylaws, the Strategic Planning Committee is “[t]o advise and consult with the 

President and the faculty in the establishment, monitoring, and revision of the Strategic Plan of 

the University” and “[t]o forward recommendations to the University Council concerning any 

Strategic Plan offered by the President.” The Committee met seven times in 2022-23, in person 

and remotely, to review and monitor available data in order to assess the progress made by the 

University toward achieving its 2025 Strategic Plan goals. The committee’s report, provided to 

the Executive Committee and to the University Council as an information item, provides a mid-

point evaluation of that progress. It is an overview of the committee’s evaluative process, 

followed by a summary of progress made on the plan’s key performance indicators (KPIs). We 

hope that this report provides the administration with insights that will help the University 

achieve its strategic goals and further its mission.    


